

Newsletter 2016-2017

October 2016 Edition

Feedback from our children's survey summer 2016.

90% of the children like being at school all or most of the time.

Hello, my name is Sadiyah, and together with Zubayr, we are going to be the editors of the newsletter. During this academic year, we will be asking different children to write a short paragraph about a school event. If you feel there is something important that you would like us to write about then let us know.

A little bit about Sadiyah. Sadiyah is a Junior Librarian and Prefect. She enjoys reading, organising and is delighted to have the responsibility of being the newsletter editor.

A little bit about Zubayr. Zubayr is a Sports Leader and a Prefect. He enjoys being responsible and likes all sports except golf.

They are both in Year 6 and are looking forward to the challenge.





Y1 visit Paradise Park
Sadiyah interviewed Erin and Yanika. Yanika said
'I saw lots of giraffes and my favourite animal
was the camel'. Erin said 'My favourite animals
were the cheetahs and the meerkats and I saw
some rare red pandas and I played in the
amazing park inside a lovely Captain Hook ship
with a cave'.



A message from School council

In School Council we have been discussing a variety of fundraising ideas as it is one of our targets for this year. We intend to raise money for Children in Need on 18.11.16, Comic Relief in March 2017 as well as raising funds for our school in the summer fair. Being in the school council makes the pupils happy whilst also learning

different skills such as working together to make a better school and help others. Yusuf Chair of School Council

Some pupils from Years 5 and year 6 went to a football tournament in Langdon Academy. First we played Earlham and we drew 0-0. The second game against Sandringham was 1-0 to Sandringham. We had a sudden death penalty shoot out with Earlham which was tough. Unfortunately, we didn't have the result we wanted. But we are proud that did not give up. Now we know how professional footballers feel. We are looking forward to the next tournament.

Millions miles together

Our school has registered for the Newham million miles together challenge. We have worked out a 50 metre track in the playground. Children in years 1,2 and 3 will run 4 x 50m a day which is 200m a day. Years 4, 5 and 6 will run 8 x 50m a day which is 400 metres a day.

How many metres will you run in a week? https://newham.million-miles-together.org

Cross Country Race

24 children in years 4, 5 and 6 took part in the cross country race in West Ham Park. It was a Newham school's tournament. The race was split into year groups then gender groups. The distance of the track year 4 ran was 1 km and the distance years 5 and 6 ran was 1.5 km. The children tried their best to win and Safiya in Year 6 came eleventh in the Year 6 girl's race. Safiya said 'The race was quite hard, as I was standing by the starting line when the starter said go my stomach was aching and my heart was beating like a drum.'

Shahzad said the party was at Green Street Library and he made some delicious cupcakes and had an egg and spoon race. Shahzad pictured in the middle along with Sarah pictured on the left had a great time.



Did you take part the Big Friendly Read in the summer and complete the challenge?

Sarah and Shahzad did and celebrated their success at a party with other children from Newham who also completed the challenge.

William Davies Primary School Stafford Road London E7 8NL

www.williamdavies.newham.sch.uk Tel:0208 4723864

info@williamdavies.newham.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs M. Maher